
 
          December 20, 2021 

Mayor Foster, and Members of Council, 

 

I am thrilled to express the sincere appreciation of the Jury Lands Foundation (JLF) for the work 

undertaken by the Council of the Municipality of Clarington, along with its staff, in achieving a 

major step towards securing the future for the property and buildings associated with what many 

call Camp 30, and others, the Boys Training School. The details as released in the Municipality’s 

press release of Friday 17 December 2021 outline immediate steps towards this ultimate 

objective.  
 

While much work remains for both the Municipality in advancing the intent of the existing 

agreement, and for JLF in restoring and re-purposing the entire site and associated buildings, I 

can say on behalf of the JLF that we look forward to pursuing this purpose with the building 

immediately released to the Municipality.  

 

We request the opportunity to meet with appropriate Council members and your dedicated staff 

at the earliest possible time: 

 

 To be fully appraised of the details in the agreement and the means by which JLF will 

assume its stewardship obligation,  

 To learn about ongoing measures to ensure the future stability of all relevant buildings,  

 To determine a timeline or means by which the transfer of the rest of the property and 

buildings will occur, and 

 To recommend how the landowner’s financial transfer can best support JLF’s efforts in 

fundraising, obtaining in-kind sweat equity and professional support, and pursuing grants 

and other revenue generating activities.  

JLF are keen to begin immediately in realizing the practical steps necessary for this purpose 

consistent with its stated mission. We will continue to harness the groundswell of public interest 

generated by this challenge. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Marilyn Morawetz 

 

Jury Lands Foundation Chair, 

www.jurylandsfoundation.com 


